
CTS PAC business meeting minutes June 7, 2022

Executive Members in attendance: Kathryn Allan-Kwasnica, Sacha Anderson,
Hilary Hagel, Erin McCaskill, Nancy Park, and Michelle Boulos

Executive Member regrets: Judy Kitts, Teron Moore, Jennifer Meadows, Emah
Christiansen and Michelle Payne

Others in attendance: Sue Ottenbreit and Barb Sapsford

1. Welcome and Acknowledgement: Kathryn Allan-Kwasnica
a. Introductions & Territorial acknowledgments

b. Review Agenda/Additions/Accept Agenda
● Motion to accept:  Erin 1st;  Sacha 2nd

c. Accept any outstanding meeting minutes - May 3, 2022 and May 11, 2022
● Motion to accept: Erin 1st; Sacha 2nd

2. Principal’s Report: Susan Ottenbreit
● The parent appreciation coffee this morning was a big success. There was a

nice turnout and good weather
● Skipathon was a huge success last week and the school raised a significant

amount of money for the projection system
● Amanda Morrell is retiring at the end of the school year
● The daytime custodian Gord Rufh will be going to Spectrum school next year
● Two new teachers (Steve and Lisa Marta) will be joining the school next year
● Emma Tennent will be leaving the school
● Losing full time learning support teacher. Lauren Williamson will take that

role next year
● Julia Zhang is leaving the school
● Reminder from Jenna to have emails from PAC tied to the bi-weekly

newsletter emails
● Sue asked PAC if strings were wanted next year.  Will let the district know the

school wants String next year. Registration will be in early September and
that will determine how much time each school gets

3. Vice Principal’s Report: Barb Sapsford
● The bottle drive was a huge success and $989 was raised. The grade fives will

determine what their legacy gift will be with the money raised
● Grade 5 year end recognition will happen at the June 23 assembly



● Seaquarium will be closing next week as the tank will be emptied for the
Summer and refilled in the Fall

4. Treasurer’s Report/Budget Review: Erin McCaskill
● Erin presented the operating budget (attached)
● Erin presented the proposed 2022/23 budget (attached)

○ Kathryn proposal to accept budget: passed

5. Updates on Fundraising and Events:
a. Log Stumps

● Twenty stumps are now with SD61 facilities and will be installed in
the nature playground this summer

● Saved PAC $700 by having them picked up instead of having them
delivered

b. Year End Party
● Party is on Friday
● Thrifty Foods has donated $400 and Save-on-Foods $50 which will

cover the cost of all the food
● There will be two inflatables, several different games, scavenger hunt,

and face painting
● About 170 people have RSVP’d
● Still looking for some volunteers to fill some of the spots

c. Fundraiser updates - Monks Supplies
● Fundraiser is set up and ready to go
● Information will be sent home with students soon
● Advising families to order early and pick supplies up at school

d. 2022-2023 Schedule of Events/PAC Meetings
● Kathryn presented the proposed events and meeting schedule

(attached)
● Suggested in September that we ask the school community if we can

get volunteers that would like to plan an information night or an open
gym night. Allows other families that are not part of the executive to
plan events

● There was a question about the meeting times being two hours long. It
was suggested that because we finish the meetings sooner than the
two hours that we do not put an end time as it might deter parents
from attending

● There was a question about the frequency of the meetings and if they
are needed. Suggested we keep the schedule as is for now and can
cancel meetings if they are not needed



e. Sharing Chair Responsibilities
● Kathryn will chair until September
● After September it was decided that the Members-at-large will rotate

Chair responsibilities (i.e. school responsibilities (newsletter),
chairing meetings, responding to emails and creating agendas

6. Roundtable: All

Meeting adjourned @ 7:40pm

Next PAC Executive Meeting - September 14, 2022
Next PAC Business Meeting - September 20, 2022








